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We investigated allegations that an NSF Principal Investigator (PI) submitted false annual reports 
to NSF, making representations that senior personnel worked on the award when in fact they 
conducted no work. Our investigation substantiated the allegations and we referred the 
investigation to the Department of Justice, who settled the allegations under the False Claims Act 
with the University. Under the agreement the University agreed to pay more than $800,000. 
 
This case has been closed and no further investigative action will be taken. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


